Scottish Brass Band Association (SBBA) Executive Committee - Minutes of Meeting No.5 – Held on Sunday, 21 June 2015 at SBBA Office, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston EH54 6TS

1 ATTENDANCE & WELCOME
Executive Members in attendance:

Carrie Boax (President), Tom Allan (Secretary), Anne Murray (VP); Julie Sanderson (treasurer), Andrew Smith, Peter Fraser (WSBBA), Danny Harrison, Euan Meikle, Steven Gray, in attendance: John Boax, (Education Officer) – arrived at 12 noon, and Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary). Stewart Black, representing the Borders Band Association arrived and joined the meeting at 1pm.

Apologies for Absence

Apologies had been intimated to the secretary on behalf of John Boax for the first part of the meeting, but he subsequently arrived at 12 noon; Alan Douglas, John Gilmour (ill) - best wishes recorded for speedy recovery; Lynsey Paterson (CPO) and Robert McCorkell.

Welcome:

President Carrie Boax welcomed everyone to the June executive meeting.  
2
MINUTES OF SBBA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF SUNDAY 17 MAY 2015
The minutes of the SBBA meeting of 17th May 2015 was accepted on the proposal Danny Harrison and seconded by Tom Allan. 
Action: For Noting]

The following are updates on current Action Points from minutes of 17th May 2015
a. 7.1 – CPO still to contact all bands Re policies and procedures. Continued until the next meeting.
b. 7.3 – John Boax has circulated bands with a view to updating the youth band health check. There will be further discussion on this matter during the afternoon session.

c. 7.8 Valve trombones are now acceptable in brass bands. (See secretary for any clarification required).
d. 9. Events - All completed or currently ongoing.
e. 11.5 Adjudicators’ training - will be discussed later in this meeting.

3
MATTERS ARISING (Not Otherwise on Agenda)
There were no matters arising not on the agenda. 
4 
CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLICITY
4.1. Correspondence
The secretary advised of a variety of correspondence he had received since the last meeting as shown below: 
a) Claire Tomlin had contacted Peter Fraser Re European Festival of Brass web site. Domain names are due for renewal. Information on this site is to be archived for future reference by SBBA. It was agreed there was no point in paying for domain names and web sites which are no longer relevant. Peter Fraser has advised Claire Tomlin to retrieve all information for EYBB 2014 and executive agreed to close down the EFB web site.  Action: Noted
b) OSCAR annual report is now overdue. SBBA Trustees will pursue this important issue. Action: Update to be provided at next SBBA Meeting.
c) SBBA funding application to EIF was unsuccessful due to ‘unclear locations and what the specific audiences would be.’ They also said in the refusal of grant letter ‘that because the date is so near, they couldn’t see what difference the requested funding would make.’ Action: Noted. 
d) A Letter of thanks received from Anne Marie Vance for help in organising the West Lothian Festival. Numbers up on last year to 183. Action: Noted. 
e) Letter from Whitburn Band manager thanking SBBA for all their work at West Lothian Festival. Action: Noted.
f) Data Protection Act fee now due payment (standing order). – Action: To Membership committee for further discussion.

g) Hon Membership application received. To go to Trustees for consideration. Action: Noted
h) The SBBA official web site situation was under review after correspondence from Mark Good to the web master in Holland. Option 1 keep as at present.  Option 2 keep as at present but make it audio-visual friendly. The various costs were discussed including a full redesign. Monthly costs were an option which the committee were uncomfortable about. It was also said that a good professional web site was vital for NYBSS which needed to be kept up to date and relevant to young people, parents and potential sponsors. It was confirmed that there was a SBBA Facebook site. Action: It was agreed to remit this matter to the Communications Committee.
i) ABBA
Following discussions between the president and David Hirst, president of the Association of Brass Band Adjudicators (ABBA) a full discussion on the proposals to change the adjudication format were discussed in great detail. Following the decision at the last meeting to trial the new adjudication system in early 2016 in the 4th section the ABBA executive highlighted their concerns and disappointment at not being consulted before a decision was taken that would have a major impact on their members, not least having to adapt to a new system in such a short time-scale.  It was agreed that the plan to go ahead with this trial system should go ahead and that a dialogue be maintained with ABBA to ensure that they were fully aware and consulted on future plans on adjudication issues.

Action: It was agreed to continue with the new adjudication system for the 4th Section in 2016 and liaise with ABBA. 
5 FINANCE REPORT
5.1 
Accounts Update 2015
The Treasurer shared the current balances with those present.  There has been little activity since the previous meeting (this is a quieter time of year).  The Treasurer indicated that we are still awaiting the 25% completion payment from CS/YMI for the 2013-14 grant, which will hopefully be quickly followed by the release of the 2014-15 funds.    It should be noted that until these funds are released, funds available for start-up and other development projects will be extremely limited. Gaining access to the Bank of Scotland accounts continues to prove extremely difficult, however this is being actively pursued. 
6 AREA ASSOCIATIONS
a) Fife BBA
Dougie Harrower has resigned from Fife BBA. The SBBA executive pass on their thanks to Dougie for his contribution to SBBA and Fife BBA over the years. Danny Harrison will now be the Fife representative and it was suggested that Fife should supply an additional person other than Danny Harrison. Format of Fife competition has changed slightly. Each band will have a chance to rehearse five hymns and on the day of the competition they will pick one of the five out of the hat to play
b) Scottish Borders BBA

SBBBA competition takes place on 7th November (and entries to Christine Calvert at Langholm Band).
c) West of Scotland BBA

Solo contest 31 October in Kilmarnock. Brass @ the Bards contest will go ahead next year in the church hall in Alloway under the auspices of the Robert Burns Museum, but it will definitely be held indoors. The Burns Museum staff is also keen to get brass bands to play at the Museum during the summer and autumn. Still waiting on confirmation of this event.
d) Northern Counties BBA
It was reported that the Northern Counties competition in May went well. Next year this competition is 
scheduled to be held on 28th May 2016. The situation with bands in Dundee area was discussed.  The VP has been in touch with band folk in Shetland with the aim of doing something to stimulate banding there. 
Forms for the Northern CBBA solo competitions are just about to be circulated to band secretaries. 

e) East of Scotland BBA

The ESBBA - no update available. Suggestion that ESBBA may split into two separate areas, but this is a matter for the member bands and ESBBA officials.
SBBA have evaluated recent Area Association contests and some issues of concern were highlighted which reflected poorly on banding.
7
EDUCATION / YOUTH
7.1 Child Protection

The Child Protection Officer, Lynsey Paterson, who was unable to be present, had provided a brief written update to secretary, Tom Allan. Previous PGV reports are working well. The treasurer asked if under 16s would need parental permission to join a band or transfer between them. It was suggested that this was a matter for individual bands. The secretary said that it was important that each band have a CPO in place and keep the issue under constant review and speak to SBBA CPO where any issues arise.
Action: CPO to provide an update on CP issues at a future meeting
7.2 Education Officer’s Report.
John Boax reported on his Educational and Development work. 
He spoke about the Fanfare for Scotland event in Edinburgh. Band will be paid £1,000 per event and perhaps more if grants are forthcoming. He gave an update on a meeting held with regard to this event. 
Action: Secretary and John Boax will liaise with Fanfare for Scotland organisers and individual bands.
7.3 Youth Band Health Check

John Boax advised that he gave a press interview Re Edinburgh Festival events. He also attended Royal Conservatoire of Scotland Open day on 5th June and met Nigel Boddice. He was delighted to see so many SBBA young players in concert.

He further advised that he had finished off the current youth band health check and was grateful to the bands for providing useful feedback. He had liaised with John Gilmour on that issue. He said that SBBA now have a better idea of where we are with youth bands. He is now in possession of a whole list of papers from bands explaining their own individual situation. This was very helpful in assessing the way ahead. 
He highlighted some reasons for not going to Scottish Youth Championships: financial, no grants, youth band now operating as a community band, format of the youth contest and the age limits seem to be a problem. This needs to be given some thought to make the rules more flexible. 

John Gilmour has sent out 41 invitations to youth bands. On 4th June with secretary, the education officer visited Sally Hobson Re EIF grant. 

John Boax attended Music Education Strategy Group (MESG) conference on 29th May in Glasgow. He said it was good to network with lots of different people and meeting and speaking to others and promoting brass banding in Scotland was a key feature of attending such meetings. These contacts will prove beneficial when organising future workshops and training events.
On 29th June accompanied by the secretary John Boax delivered 17 new instruments to a brand new youth band in Arran. There is now an official SBBA form completed by bands accepting instruments via SBBA sources. The aims if that when instruments are given out they are always signed for. If for any reason the band folds the instruments will hopefully be returned to SBBA for reallocation. This has been fully explained to and agreed by the new youth band in Arran.

There will also be updates on progress provided by the band to John Boax. Photographs were also taken for publicity purposes and these have been passed to the SBBA Press and publicity officer. He intimated there are also planned meetings with Fife BBA and Dalmellington Band in the weeks ahead.

John Boax was thanked for a full report and for his ongoing work on behalf of SBBA.

Action: For noting
7.3 NYBBS – 26 July – 1 August 2015 (Concerts 1 August 2015)
There are 49 brand new applicants which is very positive. There will be 165 young people; 45 are registered for the children’s band. There are nearly 70 in the reserve band. It was good news that there was this level of interest. The programme for concerts will list all participants, as the actual players could change on the day.
Rachel, Tom and the President met early in June. The arrangements seem to be progressing well. It was hoped that there will be a picture of each staff member and a brief profile for the web site and brochure. The unique composition work would also have to be paid for – Alan Fernie had already been commissioned to do this. 
Details of potential funders for this course have been made available to NYBBS students and asked, where necessary, to make individual application. The education officer was available to help where this was required. The information sheets sent out for the NYBBS course did not stipulate to whom cheques should be made out and this oversight may cause problems.
Issues around NYBBS accommodation were discussed. The times of the concerts on Saturday 1st August are 5.30pm for children and reserve band and 7.30pm for the senior band concert in Dunblane Cathedral. The pews in the cathedral are removable and this would assist with providing suitable room for the band. The afternoon concert will be entry of £6 whilst the evening concert will be ticketed at £6. 
Ticket prices discussed: It was agreed that £6 for either concert or £10 combined ticket. Primary children free of charge. 
8
MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION
The registrar, Tom Allan, reported that there are currently 1915 members registered with SBBA. The active bands are: 10 championship; 10 first section; 12 second section and 10 third section and 16 bands in fourth section. There are currently 13 non-contesting bands. He also spoke about the background to valve trombones being acceptable for all competitions.
The secretary reported he would write to Kapitol on national registration issues and would report back at a future meeting.
Action: SBBA have been informed by Kapitol  that valve trombones can now be used in all brass band competitions. Registrar’s report for noting.

9
EVENTS

9.1 The 2014 EFoB

A brief update was given on the EFoB. 
9.2 Scottish Cup

Members were reminded that there would be six Edward Gregson pieces suggested by Alan Douglas; no pre-draw and that the draw will take place at 8am as only 12 bands would be taking part. In the Open there would be around 19 bands. It was agreed that the draw would be at 8am and this would hopefully help the audience levels in the hall. 
Action: Noted

9.2 Shield
Six entries for The Shield received so far.
9.3 Scottish Open - 29th November 2015 

There would be a split draw at 11.30 and 3pm on the day. It is anticipated that around 18 bands likely to attend. Waiting list of another 4 bands and they will be invited if others fail to come. Peter Fraser advised that a band from Holland is hoping to attend the Scottish Open in 2016. 
9.4 Scottish Championships – Perth Concert Hall – 12/13 March 2016
The Scottish Championships will take place on 12/13 March 2016 in Perth. The test pieces will be announced in Autumn 2015. It was intimated that Saturday 12th March 2016 will be 2nd, 3rd and 1st in order of playing on Saturday. Adjudicators are all now in place. 4th Section, 4b and Championships play on the Sunday 13th March 2016. 
Action: Noted

Scottish Youth Championships

John Gilmour was absent due to illness. A further update will be provided at the next SBBA executive meeting.
10
FUTURE MEETINGS

Future planned executive meetings in 2015 are: 16th August; 4th October and 1st November. All good attendance by all the executive including Area Association representatives is requested at all meetings.
11 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.4
AGM 2016

Peter Fraser raised concerns about the proposals for the SBBA AGM in Dundee on 9th January 2016. He felt that it might be rather expensive going to a hotel as all expenses including lunch were met from SBBA events. Discussion ensued on the social evening which had been proposed. The outlay against the potential attendance was an issue. It was proposed the Education Committee co-ordinate this event.
Action: Education Committee to meet to organise this event. 
AOCB

None
Next Meeting

The President reminded members that the next meeting will be held on Sunday, August 16 2015 at 10am in SBBA HQ, Livingstone. A good attendance of all executive members and Area Representatives is requested. The meeting closed with a vote of thanks to the chair for her handling of the meeting.
Donald L Reid

SBBA Minute Secretary

Tel: 01505 503801

M: 07814614345

E: donaldleesreid@hotmail.com

July 2015.
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